
 

 

Danby Wiske with Lazenby Parish Council 
Meeting held on Thursday 19th October 2017 at 8pm in the Village Hall  

Minutes 

Present    Chairman:- Margaret Goldie 

                Councillors:- Geoff Solomon and Jeannette Darwin 

                County Councillor:- Annabel Wilkinson 

                Clerk:- Ian Parminter 

1. Apologies :- Councillors Steve Knight and Alastair Wilkin.                              
District Councillor Brian Phillips                     

2. Minutes of the meeting held on the 21st September 2017 

 The minutes of the meeting held on the 21st September were circulated, 
read, confirmed and signed as a true record. 

3. Matters arising:-     Road signs:- 

Following the Councils request for warning signs to motorists for children 
being around the vicinity of the Play area, NYCC have agreed to erect 2 signs 
and have requested approval of the location. 

There is still a rejection to moving the 30mph signs on Mountsrall lane fur-
ther south by NYCC, further thoughts on this required.  

                                   Footpaths:- 

Although the footpath to Lovesome Hill remains closed awaiting bridge re-
pairs, there is now funding available and it is hoped work will be completed 
before the walking season starts next year. 

 



 

Page 2 

 

                                    Precept:- 

After discussion it was agreed to keep the council tax precept for 2018/9 at 
the same level as it is currently.                                    

4.  Children’s Play Area:-  Due to the problems for children getting onto the 
zip wire, Streetscape have now been instructed to proceed with the building 
of the wooden ramp as soon as possible. 

The new seats have been installed and secured to the concrete pads to-
gether with a box to hold play equipment. With the purchase of the events 
field by the Village Hall committee, a gate has been installed from the Play 
Park to allow access for people and mowing equipment to and from the 
field. It is hoped in time to move the football goal posts into the field and al-
low the purchase of additional play equipment particularly for the older chil-
dren in the Play area. 

There had been a complaint received re youths being in the Play park and 
causing a nuisance with noise, however this seems to have been an isolated 
case and no reported damage.  

5.  Approval of various bills to be paid:-  

PKF Littlejohn £120 for the accounts audit.  

Mike Phillips £588.39 for the seat and box concrete bases. 

Ian Parminter £48.05 for the box and lock purchase 

Richard Rennison £35 for brackets and to secure the seats and box to the 
concrete.        

6. Planning Applications:- No new applications received 

7. Police Report:- The report stated that there had been one auto crime rec-
orded in the previous month but no further information. 
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8. Any other business:- Tree planting on the green to replace the felled tree 
more requests for Parishioners opinion required before a final decision is 
made. 

The Clerk to explore the possibility of grants for additional play equipment 
for the older children  

9.Date of next meeting:- Thursday 16th November 2017  

 

 

 

  


